From: PublicAccessDC.Comments@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk [mailto:PublicAccessDC.Comments@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk] 
Sent: 05 October 2014 17:13
To: Public Access DC Comments
Subject: Comments for Planning Application 14/00204/DISC

Planning Application comments have been made. A summary of the comments is provided below.
Comments were submitted at 5:13 PM on 05 Oct 2014 from Mrs Helen Moss.
	Application Summary

	Address:
	Oxford To Bicester Rail Link Buckingham Road Bicester 

	Proposal:
	Partal Discharge of Condition 19 (item2) Detailed scheme of assessment (noise) for section E of 10/00023/TWA. 

	Case Officer:
	Linda Griffiths 

	Click for further information


	Customer Details

	Name:
	Mrs Helen Moss

	Email:
	

	Address:
	St Marys Cottage Collice Street, Islip, Oxfordshire OX5 2TB


	Comments Details

	Commenter Type:
	General Public

	Stance:
	Customer objects to the Planning Application

	Reasons for comment:
	

	Comments:
	I am a parent of a pupil at Dr South's Primary School and would like to request that the Council pay due attention to its responsibilities for the education of pupils in its schools when determining planning matters. I am very concerned that Chiltern's proposed noise and vibration mitigation strategy for Islip does not include any mitigation for the school. It is not clear to me how they can estimate that there is an impact on the school grounds, but not the school buildings. The railway line runs alongside the school and I am astonished that there are no plans for sound barriers on this stretch, whereas there will be barriers on both sides of Kidlington and Bletchingdon Road. This makes no sense. I am concerned that the analysis Chiltern has based its strategy on may be flawed and would like Cherwell District Council to consult Oxford City Council’s independent report from Arup Engineering, which says that the Chiltern report is “incautious” and vibrations could be four times higher than Chiltern suggest. If this is the case, then the impact will surely reach at least the closest classroom to the railway line, if not the rest of the school. I would like to ask Cherwell District Council to look more carefully at this issue and ensure that Chiltern comply fully and in good faith with the conditions set down by the planning inspector. Many thanks for your attention in this matter.


